
 

 
 

Official ​Meeting Minutes from ​January 5th 2021 ​meeting 
Accepted at the February 2nd 2020 

 
Steve Forrest called the January 5th ​ ​meeting via Zoom to order at 6:20 

 
● Treasurer's Report- ​Current balance $8437.90 and $30,000 in savings. The first 

grooming payment has not been received yet.  Per VAST, LLC type needs to be defined. 
December club dues not received yet.  The Treasurer’s report was motioned to be 
accepted as read, by Dale Sutherland and seconded by Jennica Forrest. It was voted on 
unanimously to accept. 

 
● Secretary's Report-​The December 1st  meeting minutes was motioned to be accepted as 

read by John Napier and seconded by Mike Poulin. It was voted on ​unanimously to 
accept. 

 
Vice President’s Report 

● Dale brought back a information from the last County Meeting 
● State Troopers and Sheriffs department not doing safety checks.  They will not handle 

documents.  They will hold documents. 
● Curt Marcheux wants law enforcement at night sighting in prime spots.  
● 41 GPS units installed in groomers.  Club Tucker is ready with GPS. 
● Non stock exhaust on snowmobile is a $500 fine 
● Plymouth connector for Corridor 4 still closed. 

○ People have been breaking through the gate on the end of CCC and riding route 
100 anyways. 

● Over 16,000 Early Birds TMAs sold.  About 450 short from last year. 
● People concerned with coming up with COVID restrictions.  

 
Trails 

● Brad spoke with State Forest.  Equipment is in..  Road will be plowed and the landing 
will go anywhere they want.  End of Old Plymouth to Grouse Hill.  Loggers and State not 
coordinating with the club.  

 



 

● Mike Poulin and the Garritys fixed some holes in that area recently.  Brad will reach out 
to state for approval for box culverts. 

● Recent trail checks.  Some trees down not many. 
● Master Cylinder on Tucker was replaced.  Brakes now working.  Cylinders on drag 

possibly leaking. 
● Open discussion on how to thank The Garritys.  Dale Sutherland made a motion to 

purchase (4) $100 gift certificates to a local restaurant. Claire Poulin seconded it. It was 
voted on ​unanimously to accept.  Harry’s, DJ’s, Rustic Rooster, and Darcy’s are the 
restaurant suggestions. 

● Frank property is cleaned up 
● Brad called the new owner of Scwhatz’s and they will not return his call. 

  
New Business 

● Brett Wright’s “girlfriend” wants gates locked immediately after the trail is 
closed.  Just need to coordinate with them when snow is here. 

● Snowmobiles and ATV on the roads.  
○ Poor record keeping with the town.  A few old approvals from old town 

meeting minutes.  
○ Steve Forrest getting history from Dick Tilton and Curt Marcheux. 
○ Believe the problems arise from Mount Holly heights area complaints.  

● New Zoom code to be posted every month to avoid problems. 
● Tucker headlights need updating. 

 
Next meeting Tuesday February 2 at 6:00 p.m. Via Zoom 
 
Meeting was called to close at 7:10 p.m. by Steve Forrest. 

 
Prepared By: 
Michael McAtee, Secretary 
(802)353-8222 (802)259-3432 
mdmcatee88@gmail.com 

 


